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Finance Committee Meeting

Monday 17th November 2014
At 20.45 pm in the Washington Village Memorial Hall


MINUTES of the Finance Committee Meeting held on Monday 17th November 2014

PRESENT: Cllrs C Beglan, L Britt (chairman), P Heeley, D Horwood and M Turley

ALSO: Clerk to the Council Miss Petrina Kingham
Members of the Public: 0

ABSENT: 0

Cllr Britt opened the Meeting at 20.47

1. To Receive and Consider Nominations for Chairman of the Committee
Cllr Britt asked for nominations for the position of chairman of the Committee.  Cllr Beglan nominated Cllr Britt who was seconded by Cllr Turley. Cllr Britt confirmed she wanted to stand. There were no other nominations.  Cllr Britt was elected unanimously as Chairman by a show of hands.

2. To consider accepting apologies for absence
There were no apologies and no absences
3. To record declarations of interest from members in any item to be discussed and agree dispensations
None declared

4. To approve the Minutes of the last Finance Committee meeting held on 28th April 2014
The minutes of the meeting of 28th April 28th April 2014 were AGREED as being a correct record and duly signed by the Chairman


5. To receive a financial update from the Clerk
The Clerk reported that the Lloyds Current account was last reconciled on 31st October 2014 for payments and receipts up to and on 3rd October 2014 @ £73,786.81 including £10,330.00 transferred into the Lloyd's current account from the deposit account on 31st July 2014.  The deposit account is now closed. 

The balance on the Current Account at 11th November 2014 is £68283.72.  Lloyds have failed to send a statement for transactions in October (sheet 63). The Clerk has requested this be sent as soon as possible in order to carry out a further reconciliation and was advised on 13th November 2014 that it will be sent to her address within 7-10 working days.

Please note that the investment account on the Council’s internal systems shows as -£3300.00.  The Clerk is unable to adjust this until the final statement is received from Lloyds Bank.  This should be received within the next 10 days.
The Clerk was to proceed to obtain a Parish debit card as previously agreed by Council and investigate whether the Lloyds account could be set up for transactions to be approved by two signatories and released by the Clerk as a further signatory under the provisions of internet banking.

The Clerk was to investigate whether her monthly wages could be paid via BACS transfer or Direct Debit from the Lloyds account as previously agreed by Council.
6. To Review Applications, Discuss and Recommend the Appointment of an Internal Auditor
Audit plans and estimates of costs for three internal auditors were circulated to Councillors on 13th November 2014.  The Committee AGREED to RECOMMEND the appointment of Peter J Consultants on the basis that he had provided a full and detailed plan, his costs were reasonable and comparable to the other auditors, he had 10 hears of Audit experience, a solid financial background and he had provided the Clerk with pro-bono advice on the matter of the 2013/14 Annual Return and the Auditors comments.
7. To Review, discuss and make Recommendations on a Proposal that the Parish Council host a pre-Christmas event to thank volunteers in the Community. 

Cllr Heeley proposed that:

That we request council support to host a pre-Christmas event,  to thank council members and other volunteers in the community for their contribution to the Parish, and to invite others who play a key role in supporting the Parish Council. Drinks/ buffet at a suitable local venue, e.g. Frankland Arms. Cost to be offset against windfall income from Lloyds Bank.
Councillors discussed this at length and there were concerns over the logistics of invitations, and securing a location.  There were concerns over perceived unfairness of inviting some members of the community and excluding others.  Cllr Horwood suggested that the idea of a meeting was a good one but time was required to publicise this and all Parishioners should be invited (a general invitation). 

The Clerk advised that a provision for community engagement had been put into the budget for this type of event.  Cllr Heeley agreed to WITHDRAW the proposal and no vote was taken.
8. To receive the draft budget
The Clerk had circulated the draft budget and supporting papers prior to the meeting.  The works on the graveyard had been scheduled in for the year 2015/16.  In addition there was a reduction in the Council Tax Relief Grant which the Clerk had been advised should be assumed to be 25%.  A provision for the costs of elections in May 2015 was also required.  The Clerk explained that this had resulted in a requirement to reduce reserves on the assumption that the precept was to remain the same as 2014/15.

The Clerk explained that there was still some information that was required such as Band D Tax Base, confirmation of the reduction in the Relief Grant, numbers on the electoral role and further information from Storrington and Sullington Parish Council on the outstanding amount for the Neighbourhood Plan.  In any event a provision was required within the budget for the publicity and promotion of the Plan which would run into May 2015.  The Committee agreed to meet again on 15th December 2014 at 7.00am.  The Committee AGREED TO RECOMMEND that for the meetings of 15th December 2014 the Finance Committee meet at 19.00, Planning and Transport at 19.45 and OSRA at 20.45 being mindful that Standing Orders do not allow for meetings to extend beyond 22.00.

The Clerk asked that provisions within the earmarked reserves be defined by Councillors to allow her to understand the reasons behind these reserves as although it was acceptable for reserves to be held (and built up) for the recreation ground, Muga and Playground improvements and for specific purposes there was a lot in the reserves that perhaps needed to be earmarked more specifically.
The Clerk also suggested that election costs be built up from the general fund so that the costs of the next election could be covered more by these rather than coming out of the annual expenditure budget all at once.
Cllr Turley proposed that the Council consider a 5 year plan of projects, Cllr Horwood suggested that this would assist with budgeting and expenditure in the future.  Cllr Beglan seconded the proposal.  A. show of hands was taken and the proposal was agreed unanimously. The Committee therefore AGREED to RECOMMEND that Washington Parish Council draft a 5 year plan of projects which fall outside normal expenditure to assist the Council with a strategic direction and to identify projects which required the accumulation of reserves.


9. To Review, Discuss and Recommend to Full Council payments/lieu time for the Parish Clerk 
There was a discussion over the accrued time.  The Clerk confirmed that Rebecca Luckin the previous Clerk had also had to work longer than her 20 contracted hours to undertake the role.  This had been confirmed at her exit interview.  The overtime claimed was for normal meetings (and the monthly NP Meeting, preparation and drafting of minutes) only and did not represent the actual hours currently being worked which the Clerk advised were practically full time. 

The Clerk was asked to identify meetings where Councillors could conduct business without her being present and write their own reports.  The Clerk was also asked to review her workload and see if anything could be reduced.  Cllr Beglan suggested that the office hours be reduced to incorporate the 20 hours.  The Clerk felt that even though she was new and inexperienced Councillors were aware that their previous more experienced Clerk was unable to undertake the office work and standard meeting work in 20 hours.  The matter of whether the hours should be increased to incorporate the standard meetings was put to one side to allow the Clerk to review the working practices.

The matter of the lieu time already worked was discussed.  This was 31.45 hours. Cllr Beglan proposed that these be paid at the standard hourly rate for the Clerk (spinal point 26).  Cllr Horwood seconded the proposal.  A vote was taken by a show of hands and the proposal was carried unanimously.  The Committee AGREED to RECOMMEND that the outstanding lieu time be paid.
The Clerk thanked the Committee.

Cllr Britt thanked all for attending and closed the meeting at 21.50
Signed…………………………………


Dated…………………………..
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